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The 24th Olympic 

Winter Games 2022 

Beijing was held. 

 Five athletes with 

related to Hakuba 

Village competed.  

 To all the athletes, 

thank you for your 

hard work! And thank 

you for giving us big 

dreams, great 

excitement and deep 

impressions. 

The photo is the 

Team Gundersen Large 

Hill 4X5km, (Team 

Nordic combined) 

bronze medalists. From 

the left to right, Akito 

Watabe, Yoshito 

Watabe, Hideaki Nagai 

and Ryota Yamamoto. 

The voice of Koho 

Hakuba(広報はくば). 

 

Akito Watabe, Born in Hakuba,  

Belongs to Kitano Kensetsu Co., Ltd.,Nagano 

•Individual Nordic combined 
7th in the Normal Hill 

Bronze medal in the Large Hill 
•Team Nordic combined 
Bronze medalist 

Yoshito Watabe, Born in Hakuba,  

Belongs to Kitano Kensetsu Co.,Ltd, Nagano 
•Individual Nordic combined 
 13th in the Normal Hill 

 25th in the Large Hill 
•Team Nordic Combined 
 Bronze medalist 

 

 

 

 

Daichi Hara, Belongs to Nippon Ski resort 
Development, Co., Ltd.  

7th in the Freestyle skiing Men’s Moguls  

 

 

 

 

 

 

So Matsuda, Graduated from Hakuba Higｈ
School, Belongs to Shimada Hospital, 

Osaka 
23rd in the Freestyle skiing Men’s Moguls 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Five athletes related to 

Hakuba Village participated 

in the 24th Beijing Winter 

Olympic Games held from 

February 4 to 20.  

In addition to the athletes 

in the photo, there is also 

Kokone Kondo was born in 

Hakuba Village, who entered 

the Freestyle Skiing - 

Women's Freeski Big Air and 

Freeski Slopestyle but 

regrettably she was injured 

during practice at the 

official Beijing Olympics 

freestyle-freeskiing venue, 

and then had to abandon the 

event. We look forward to 

seeing her at the next 

Olympics in Milan, and are 

cheering for her. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hakuba Village hosted a 

total of five online public 

viewing events, starting with 

the Ski Freestyle Men’s 

Moguls on February 3.  

A total of 500 accounts 

participated.    

We enjoyed the guests' 

comments on many unique 

and local topics that you 

don't hear on the national 

version of TV reality shows. 

 We received many 

messages of support from 

those who attended this 

event, which we believe encouraged 

the players. 

 A debriefing session for the 

athletes is scheduled in Hakuba 

Village.  Details will be announced 

on the official Hakuba Village 

website. We look forward to your 

participation. 
For inquiries: Life-long learning and 

Sports Division, Hakuba Village Office 

TEL: 0261-85-0723 



 

In accordance with the Home Appliance Recycling Law, a recycling fee will be 

charged for disposal. The amount of the recycling fee differs depending on the 

manufacturer. 
 

The prices below are for reference only. The prices are subject to change due to 

fluctuations in the buying market. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation. 

     When moving out of Hakuba Village 
to another municipality or overseas, or 
Foreigner with re-entry permits are 
required to complete the move-out 
procedures. Submit a notification of 
moving out at the Hakuba Village Office 
Resident Division, in advance is 
necessary.  A move-out notification can 
be submitted 14 days before your 
scheduled move-out day.  Please make 
sure you or your foreign employees have 
completed all necessary procedures 
before leaving Hakuba. 
 
Moving to another municipality: 
     A move-out certificate will be issued 
immediately after one has reported 
his/her moving at the village office.  
Please be aware that a new address 
cannot be registered at the other 
municipality without the certificate. 
(Note: New address is needed when you 
submit the move out notification.) 
 
Moving to abroad: 
      Submission of move-out 
notification is necessary even if you have 
a plan to come back with a re-entry 
permit.  Especially for those who have 
joined the National Health Insurance 
system, you have to pay the insurance 
tax for the period that you are out of 
Japan if you leave without filing a move 
out notification properly. 

 

Documents required for the procedure 

 

This is the operation date for the acceptance of bulky waste deliveries and  
recyclables collection at the Matsukawa site in FY2022. 
 
 
 
The schedule is subject to change or cancellation depending on the infection status  
of COVID-19, snowfall, or other conditions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disposal fees for equipment subject to the Home Appliance Recycling Low 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Professional Bulky Waste Disposal 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

※ Bulky waste and recyclables disposal 
services are provided directly by the 
compny. 

※ For small household appliances, here will 
be a charge for metal items with non-
metalic composite materials attached due to 

the decline in the purchase. 
※ For items other than those listed left, 
charges for the same or similar type of item 

will apply. 
※ The left prices are per item. 
※ When the waste is not separated by type 

upon arrival, the rigid waste rates apply. 
※ Small home appliances are collected free 
of charge at the Hakuba Recycle Center. 
 

For inquiries: Resident Division, Hakuba 

Village Officw   TEL: 0261-85-0715 

Under the Fluorocarbons Recovery and Destruction Law, there is an obligation to pay for 

recycling of commercial fridges, freezers, air-conditioners or vending machines. 

※To dispose of appliances with an amount of Freon gas 3kg or more, please consult a waste 

disposal compay directly. ※Collection and transportation costs are not included. 

  

 

 

Nathional Health 

Insurance Card My number (notification)Card 

Seal Registration 

Card 

Social Welfare Certificate 

(In case, your children age 

under 18 

This article continues on the next page. 



 

※The Child-raising Support Room serves as a base for 

childcare support activities such as temporary 

childcare, free use, and Nakayoshi Hiroba (friendship 

square). 

Currently, the program is being implemented with 

some activities being cancelled or modified depending 

on the circumstances of the COVID-19 infection. 

Please call Kosodate-shien Room: the Childcare 

Support Room (0261-72-30 25) to inquire about using 

this service. The status of facilities open to the public 

is also posted on the Hakuba Village official website and 

the Hakuba Village Child-raising support App Ohisama 

Memories. 

Conditions and Terms 

⊚Please be sure to take your child’s temperature before 

using the Kosodate-shien Room. When you enter the 

room, please fill out the "Handwashing and Health 

Check Form. 

⊚ Registration is required for the Childcare Support 

Room. Please fill out the registration card when you use 

the room for the first time. 

Calendars of Health and Welfare Services  (From 23ｒｄ to the end of next month) 
 

♦Health check-up for infant and toddler                      
 
                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

♦Vaccination 
 
 
 
 
 

♦If anything’s troubling you. 
 
If you have any problems, please contact the following offices. 

 
 
 
 
  

  

  

 

♦Clinic, Hospital and Pharmacy on Duty on Holiday  
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For inquiries: Please contact to 0261-72-3025 at 

Kosodate Shien Room: The Child raising Support 

Room 

 

This article is continued from the previous page. 

For those moving to a municipality in 

Japan from Hakuba Village. You can 

also report your move-out by mail.  

Please download and fill out the 

request form for sending a 

certificate of the moving out from 

the Hakuba Village official website, 

https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/mater

ial/files/group/2/03_move-

out_notification_bymail.pdf 

 You can find an explanation of 

the procedure as follow. 

https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/Engli

sh/2165.html 

and send it by mail with a copy of 

your personal identification, 

National Health Insurance card, 

seal registration card, Welfare 

Medical Expense Beneficiary 

Certificate for 18 years old and 

under, and an envelop, and also, a 

document that verifies your identity 

as you. 

For Foreigner: Residence card  

For Japanese: My number card, 

Driver’s license card issued in 

For Japanese: My number card, 

Driver’s license card issued in Japan, 

Passport 
 
For inquiries: Resident Division, Hakuba 

Village Office   TEL: 0261-85-0715 

 
Information on mandatory 
microchipping of dogs and cats 
From 1 June 2022, dogs and cats 

sold by breeders and pet shops will have 

to be microchipped. Dogs and cats 

purchased from breeders or pet shops 

are therefore fitted with a microchip. So, 

when you become an owner, you will need 

to register to change the information to 

your own. Furthermore, if a dog or cat is 

given away or picked up that is not 

microchipped, the owner's details must 

be registered after the dog or cat has 

been microchipped by a veterinary 

surgeon. 

   Details of this new system will be 

announced at a later date on the official 

Hakuba Village administration homepage 

and in various other ways. 

This is a notification to all dog and cat 
owners who have registered their dogs 

and cats for microchipping with the 

associations, such as AIPO: Japan Veterinary 

Medical Association (Public interest incorporated 

association), Fam: Family association of management 

(General incorporated association), JKC: Japan 

Kennel Club (General incorporated association), 

Microtip Tokai, and Nippon Microtip Fukyu 

Kyokai(General incorporated association). 

※Owners who are already registered for a 

microchip with one of the above associations 

should complete the registration transfer 

process via the Ministry of the Environment’s 

registration website below by 31 May 2022. 

https://www.aipo.jp/transfer  The 

transition process is free of charge. The 

process involves accepting registrations 

and checking whether they are currently 

registered with the association. In the 

unlikely event that you are not registered, 

this means that the transition process 

cannot be carried out. 

※The database of the Ministry of the 

Environment will be registered on 1 June 

2022. 

For inquiries: Resident Division, Hakuba Village 

Office  TEL: 0261-85-0715 

 

https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/material/files/group/2/03_move-out_notification_bymail.pdf
https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/material/files/group/2/03_move-out_notification_bymail.pdf
https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/material/files/group/2/03_move-out_notification_bymail.pdf
https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/English/2165.html
https://www.vill.hakuba.lg.jp/English/2165.html
https://www.aipo.jp/transfer


 

For inquiries: Taxation Division TEL: 0261-85-0712, Resident Division TEL: 0261-85-0715,  

Water and Sewer Division TEL: 0261-85-0714,  Hakuba Village Office  

 

○ Temporary payment of water usage fees during the 

winter months will be settled with the May bill. We 

sent out notices in December 2021 to those who are 

eligible for the provisional winter water certificates, 

and the 2021 water certificates are scheduled to be 

cleared in May 2022. 

○ What is the provisional winter water rate? 

Due to snow accumulation from December to 

March, water meter reading will not be available 

except for customers using the automatic meter 

reading system.  

For this reason, customers who are unable to 

receive meter readings are billed for water and 

sewerage charges based on a provisional water 

volume (water volume set provisionally) from the 

January billing period to the April billing period, 

and are settled with the May billing period after the 

winter season is over.  

○ Payment Method Selection. 

   There are two main methods. First, compare the 

provisional rate payment for the period with the 

actual rate used.  

１． If you have overpaid, we will refund any over- 

payment to the account you informed us. Or, we will 

appropriate the amount to the next month's bill. 

２． If there's a shortfall, we'll charge you the balance. 

 

A refund notice will be sent when the May bill is sent 

out, if the case of 1. Please be sure to check the 

contents of the mailing. Let us know if there are any 

changes and we will enclose a reply postcard. 

※If you discontinue use, change users, or move during 

the period of the winter 

water interim fee, please 

be sure to contact the 

Water and Sewage Division 

for additional settlement. 

We will be reading water 

meters from April 10 to 20. 

Please be prepared to 

remove snow from around 

your water meter and move 

any obstructions above the 

meter.  
For inquiries: Water and 
Sewage Division  

TEL: 0261-85-0714 

Procedures for scrapping light vehicles and other vehicles and 

changing the owner's name 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The notice from the Water and Sewage Division  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Deadline for payment of April 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issued by Hakuba Village Office (General Affairs Division) TEL: 0261-72-5000    somu@vill.hakuba.lg.jp 

In Japan Light automobile tax is levied on car owners on a 

yearly basis, based on the registration record as April 1 of every 

year.  In order words, the owners as of April 1 are required to 

pay the annual tax for their cars.  Please 

complete necessary procedures as soon as possible by March 31 

to avoid extra expenses. 

 ○ Even if you have sold, transferred or dismantled your light 
motor vehicle, you will still be imposed light motor vehicle 

tax if you have not completed the procedures for scrapping 
or changing the name of the vehicle as of April1. 

○ The counter will be very busy on April 1. As a result, there is 

a possibility that the scrap car disposal company will not 
have completed the procedure by April 1. To avoid such 
problems, please request the procedures well in advance to 

the company or complete the procedures yourself.  
For inquiries: Taxation Division, Hakuba Village Office  
TEL: 0261-85-0712 

mailto:somu@vill.hakuba.lg.jp

